
Trustees Meeting for Vernon Grove Cemetery 

Wednesday March 16, 2011 

 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Jamie Luchini at 3:00pm, present were, 

Maryann Fiske, Lyn Lovell, Harry Shahnamian and Scott Vecchiolla. Bill Cavazza was 

absent because of illness. Minutes of last meeting were read and approved on motion of  

Scott Vecchiolla seconded by Harry Shahnamian, The monthly bills were signed. 

 

Old Business: 

             1.      Lyn reported that she had contacted Town Council Gerry Moody in regards 

to the crematorium and she was told that the first step is to get Town Meeting approval. 

Mike Santora came in to discuss the possibility of the crematorium, in regards to the 

towns zoning by-laws. He is going to check with Larry Dunkin and Lyn will call him.  

             2.      Lyn Lovell was asked to get an estimate from Guerriere and Hanlon Inc on 

laying out the remainder of the cemetery into four grave lots.  

             3.      Lyn was also to get an estimate from Ackerman Monuments on the cost of 

restoring one row of the old slate stones.  

 

 New Business:  

             1.      Funds in the salary budget were examined and the men are to return to work 

on April 1
st
. Motion by Harry Shahnamian seconded by Maryann Fiske. Unanimous 

 

Next meeting to held April 20
th

 at 6:00pm in the Town Hall; meeting was adjourned at 

4:00pm.   

 

 

 

 

    Respectively submitted       

       Lyn Lovell, Secretary 

                                                                                                                                                                                        

 


